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September 21, 2007
We, as the Connecticut Association of Affirmative Action Professionals, wish to express our concern, disappointment and disapproval of the messages portrayed in a cartoon published last week in the Central Connecticut State University Recorder.  Images of this nature not only hurt those portrayed, but hurt all members of our society.  This type of image offers no humor or intellectual value, but instead serves as a regrettable reminder of the importance of the work we do each day.  

It is unforgivable that this cartoon was published.  However, we firmly believe the violence and hate it portrays reflects the opinion of only a few individuals and we are saddened for the rest of the caring CCSU community of students, faculty and staff.  We understand that those involved are hiding behind a claim of freedom of speech.  To that, we reply:

The right to free speech is not the right to hurt;

The right to free speech is not the right to abuse;

The right to free speech is not the right to diminish, intimidate, degrade or incite violence against any group based on their race, nationality, gender, ethnicity, age, religion, sexual orientation, disability, language ability, or any other human difference. 

Through a coincidence of events, we, an organization committed to fighting discrimination and bias, were scheduled to hold our annual meeting here on the campus where this incident occurred.  This day, each year, is the time we come together to celebrate and we leave, renewed in our commitment to stand against those social and cultural prejudices that still exist. There have been many conversations this week as to the appropriateness of our attendance at this venue today.  However, we seek to be part of the solution.  We urge CCSU to take action to ensure that this hateful activity is further diminished by the convictions and strength of character of the entire community.   We have offered the services and the expertise of the Association to President Miller and the CCSU community.  

We believe it is our role as civil rights professionals to be educators and counselors, to stand as defenders to ensure that positive steps are taken to abandon negative stereotypes and divisiveness, and to pave the way for a better future – for ourselves and for our children.

As an organization, we unanimously resolve to condemn any type of behavior that shows a blatant disrespect without any purpose other than expressing hate. In this effort, we, as a civilized society, will not give in, we will not be silenced, we will not bow down.  We will stand together, and together, we will move forward.

We, the undersigned, stand in agreement of this statement this 
fourteenth day  of November, 2007:
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